On 2/18/17, Paulette brought the meeting to order after a delicious lunch and wonderful talk and slide show presentation by Margo Reed and Jim Murphy.  Julia was unable to be present at the meeting due to her continued recovery from hand surgery.  Connie will take notes.  Leo was not present as he was needed at home so there was no treasurer’s report.
Lewis Ginter Botanical Gardens has opened plant sales an additional day on Thursday by invitation only for the sale this spring.  We will need plants for the sale as well as helpers to prepare and sell them.  Please check dates for all these events on our website calendar.
Barry and Eddie Weston will be becoming more involved with the club as their health has improved.  A motion was made to give them a lifetime membership to RADS.  This motion was seconded and approved. 

Nicole Jordan, our regional President, has requested that RADS hold another regional convention in 2020.  There was some discussion with new members about what is involved in hosting a regional.  Negotiating with a bus company and finding a hotel to lock in our prices was felt to be one of the first things to be done.  Jan asked if we could join with other clubs to do this but distance was felt to be a problem in coordinating garden visits etc.  A motion to host the regional was made, seconded and approved.  Jim Murphy recommended forming a committee to plan for the regional.  Paulette, Connie and Pam G. agreed to be on the committee.  Jan recommended developing a play book to assist in future planning.

RADS will be doing a wagon to be raffled off at the national convention in Norfolk this summer.  Lee will paint a watering can.  Donna will be donating a birdhouse.  Tad Brown has donated a bottle of his homemade vodka.  Our wagon doesn’t have a theme.  We would like to include garden tools, have a fairy garden as well as some new daylily cultivars and other plants.  All donations are welcome.  Many beautiful gardens will be on the tour during the convention.

On June 15 Paulette and Lee will be interviewed by channel 6 on the morning program about our daylily show and sale.  They will take with them some modern daylily scapes.  Connie will follow up with getting an ad put in the newspaper as well as explore other advertising options. 

We have done plates as prizes for winners at the RADS daylily show for many years.  Paulette opened up discussion about possibly changing to something else.  Donna suggested amazon gift cards.  Michael was opposed.  After continued discussion it was voted on to have gift cards and something other than plates for special awards.

Pam George is continuing to work on bringing the membership list up to date.  She has asked that all members notify her as to their current membership in the AHS.  She will also be sending cards to members who are experiencing health problems.

Respectfully submitted,

Connie George
